
NEWSLETTER 

 

APRIL 2024 EDITION  

Spring Clean-Up 

107129 Road 65 N, Forrest, MB  R0K 0W0 
Phone: 204-728-7834  Fax: 204-725-1865 Email: info@elton.ca 
Office Hours: Monday—Thursday 8:30-4:30 & Friday 8:30-3:00 

Elton will once again be hosting a clean-up week.  Roll off garbage bins will 
be placed at the Douglas & Forrest Waste Transfer Sites from April 26th 
through May 6, 2024.  These bins are for any large garbage items that cannot 
be placed in the regular household waste bins (excluding hazardous 
materials, electronics, etc.)   

MUNICIPAL OFFICE CLOSURE: 
The Municipal Office will be closed on Friday, 
April 26, 2024 so staff can attend a 
professional development session. 
If you need assistance please email 
info@elton.ca or call 204-728-7834 and leave a 

voicemail. Staff will be checking emails 
periodically during the day for any emergent 
needs. If not emergent, all calls and emails will 
be returned on Monday, April 29, 2024 . 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS IS FOR ELTON RESIDENTS ONLY 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE:  FINANCIAL PLAN PUBLIC HEARING 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given pursuant to subsection 162(2) of The Municipal Act that the Council of the 
Rural Municipality of Elton (Elton) intends to present its financial plan for the fiscal year 2024 at a Public 
Hearing scheduled for:  Tuesday, April 23 @ 7:00 PM @ Elton Community Center.  

Council will hear any person who wishes to make a representation, ask questions, or register an objection 
to the financial plan, as provided. The Annual Citizens Meeting will take place in conjunction with the 
Financial Plan Hearing. 

Copies of the Financial Plan may be obtained by contacting the Municipal Office during regular office hours. 

Questions and/or remarks may also be directed by letter to the CAO or through email at info@elton.ca 

You can now buy custom 
engraved Yeti cups featuring 
the Rural Municipality of Elton 
Logo at the Municipal Office. 
Each cup is priced at $59.00, 
reflecting the cost to Elton 
with no additional markup.  

Display your RM of Elton 
pride with these exclusive 

cups!  



REMINDER TO ALL RESIDENTS: 

It is imperative that you carefully review all 
signage placed at the waste transfer stations.  
Recently, there has been an influx of 
unauthorized items, resulting in fines being 
issued.  Please ensure compliance to avoid 
any penalties. 

DUST 

CONTROL 

PROGRAM 
 

The Dust Control 
Program offers 
Elton citizens the 
opportunity to 
apply dust control 
on municipal roads to minimize the dust.  
Citizens are responsible to arrange for 
application of the dust control at their 
property each year by contacting the 
Municipal Office.  The Dust Control 
Application and full payment must be 
received in the office by April 30th of each 
year. A resident may contact an alternate 
contractor and have dust control applied on 
their own however a waiver form must be 
filled out at the municipal office prior to the 
application so the public works department 
can have adequate time for preparation of 
the site.    

CONTROLLED BURNS: 
You must contact the municipal office by 
phone at 204-728-7834 (option 8) or email at 
fire@elton.ca to provide the following 
information regarding any controlled burn 
prior to burning: 

• Your First and Last Name 

• Legal Description of the controlled burn 
area 

• Civic Address if applicable 

• Date of controlled burn 

• Start and end time of controlled burn 

• Description of what you are burning 

Once your information has been received, an 
Elton staff member will process your request 

and Elton will notify you when you have 
approval to burn. 
PLEASE NOTE THAT YOU CANNOT START 
BURNING UNTIL YOU HAVE RECEIVED 
APPROVAL FROM THE MUNICIPAL OFFICE.  

Ralph Berg, Whitehead Elton  
Regional Water Co-op Manager 
Phone: 204-729-6116 
24 Hour Emergency Line:  
204-730-2867 
Email: werwc.inc@gmail.com 
 
Animal Control Officer 
Wendy Petersen 
Phone: 204-724-2066 
 
Evergreen Environmental  
Technologies Ltd.  
(Municipal Landfill) 
Phone: 204-867-7161 
Email: evegreentech@xplorenet.ca 
Website: www.evergreentech.ca 
 
Keystone Planning District 
Phone: 204-725-2001 
Fax: 204-725-3659 
Email: info@keystonepd.ca 
Website: www.keystonepd.ca 
 
Municipal Emergency Coordinator 
Scott Price 
Phone: 204-573-6391 
Email: mec@elton.ca 
 
 

IMPORTANT CONTACTS: 


